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WORTH PARISH COUNCIL UPDATE 

We would like to extend a warm welcome to Colin Botterill, who has joined our Grounds Maintenance 

Team. Colin and Shane, our Grounds Maintenance Supervisor, will be busy in both villages. So, if you see 

either of them, please say hello.  

Great News! We have managed to secure £164,300 of Section 106 monies from Mid Sussex District Council 

for the development of the MUGA (multi-use games area) on Copthorne Rec. Section 106 monies are 

put aside by developers to provide community infrastructure.  

 

You may be aware that we applied for planning permission to carry out work at the Copthorne Recreation 

Ground to introduce the new MUGA and to rejuvenate the playground.  We are currently awaiting a further 

arboriculture survey before planning permission can be granted.  If agreed, we intend to sign an agreement 

with the Preferred Suppliers soon. Works to introduce a new MUGA as Phase 1 of the project will then be 

scheduled to start.  We will let you know when dates for work are agreed. There will also be more 

opportunities to have your say about the MUGA, so watch out for further information on how to get 

involved! 

 

West Sussex County Council (WSCC) has advised that it is looking at alternative options for provision 

of a new primary school on the Heathy Wood site. Local demand for school places has fallen in recent 

years, and local consultation did not support a new school in this location. The Council is now looking at a 

possible Special Educational Needs facility at Heathy Wood instead. WSCC has stated that there has been 

“significant capital investment” in Fairway Infant School; the Parish Council is asking for details of this 

investment. Should you have any comment on this, please contact 

schoolconsultations@westsussex.gov.uk  

 

There is currently no progress to report on the installation of CCTV in the Parish whilst wayleaves and 

connectivity issues are being resolved.  However, we hope that this will be resolved shortly and dates for 

installation agreed. The four proposed cameras will be monitored in the Control Room of Sussex Police. In 

Copthorne they will be located by the Recreation Ground and the Village Green; and in Crawley Down, by 

the Play Area and on the corner of Burleigh Way. Find out more here.  

 

This initiative is to support the prevention, investigation and detection of crime, the apprehension and 

prosecution of offenders, the maintenance of public order and the reduction of vandalism.  

 

Just a reminder - you can look at the Parliamentary Constituencies for Mid Sussex on the Mid Sussex 

District Council website. There were recommended changes from the 2023 Boundary Review. Copthorne 

and Crawley Down will now fall under the East Grinstead and Uckfield constituency.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:schoolconsultations@westsussex.gov.uk
https://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/CCTV_-_Copthorne_Village_47715.aspx
https://www.midsussex.gov.uk/elections-voting/
https://www.midsussex.gov.uk/elections-voting/
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COPTHORNE COMMUNITY CLEAN UP 
 

There was a great turn out for the litter pick in February and a huge 

amount of rubbish cleared. The team of volunteers worked around 

the village and The Heathy Wood estate. We would like to express 

our gratitude to all the volunteers and to Julie and Kara for being 

our Litter Pick Coordinators.  

 

Please find below the dates for future community litter picks in 

Copthorne. They will all start at 9.30am at The Parish Hub in 

Copthorne. As usual, we will provide the litter picking equipment 

but if you do have your own, please bring this along. If you would 

like to join us or register your interest, please email 

enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk  

 

• Sunday 24 March 

• Saturday 27 April 

• Sunday 9 June 

 

YOUTH CLUBS 
 

We ran some fantastic workshops over the February half term in addition to our Youth Clubs. Drew, our 

Youth Support Worker, ran a successful, messy and very tasty pizza making workshop for twenty young 

people. And Art Smart ran an Art Workshop looking at the artists Keith Haring, John Burgerman and Mr 

Doodle. The children created some fantastic art work which will form the basis of our new Youth Bus logo.  

 

 

 

You can keep up to date with everything Youth related by following us on Instagram.   

 

Our Youth Clubs run:  

 

• Monday 3.30-5.30pm at The Haven Centre in Crawley Down 

• Wednesday 4-6pm at The Pavilion in Copthorne 

 

For Years 5 and up. They are completely FREE and there is no need to book! 

Please note, we do have a limit on numbers at each Youth Club due to adult/child ratios. So please check 

there is space for your child before leaving.  

 

You can now join our Facebook Community Groups solely dedicated to all things Youth.  

 

Copthorne Youth Club Community Group         The Youth Club in Crawley Down Community Group 

mailto:enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk
https://www.facebook.com/rebecca.claire.129142
https://www.facebook.com/groups/845293630705354/
https://www.facebook.com/groups/188978680942735
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FORTHCOMING MEETING DATES 
 

You can view the agendas for all forthcoming meetings and the minutes of meetings that have already 

been held here on our website.  

 

Monday 8 April 2024 Finance & General Purposes, followed by Planning & Highways Committee 

Monday 15 April 2024 Amenities and Assets Committee 

Monday 22 April 2024 Annual Parish Meeting 

Monday 13 May Finance & General Purposes, followed by Planning & Highways Committee 

Monday 20 May Annual Council Meeting 

 

 

HIRE OF THE SOUTH ROOM @ THE PARISH HUB IN COPTHORNE 
 

Our bright and spacious South Room is available to hire for a range of 

events such as birthday parties, meetings, or exercise classes. If you 

would like to make a booking please call us on 01342 713407 or take a 

look at our website.  

 

 

 

                                                                                          

COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 
 

To assist compliance with data protection, any email contact regarding Council matters should be made 

via the email addresses listed below: 

 

PARISH COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 
Crawley Down Ward 

Phillip Coote Phillip.coote@worth-pc.gov.uk  01342 713443 

Alex Cruickshank Alex.cruickshank@worth-pc.gov.uk  01342 714328 

Ian Gibson  Ian.gibson@worth-pc.gov.uk     01342 716790 

Sue Kipps Sue.kipps@worth-pc.gov.uk  01342 718289 

Peter Bingle Peter.bingle@worth-pc.gov.uk  07881 927462 

Clare Pointer Clare.pointer@worth-pc.gov.uk  07762 132538 

Kerry Scott Kerry.scott@worth-pc.gov.uk  01342 712213 

Therese Wilson Therese.wilson@worth-pc.gov.uk 07970 616728 

Liz Williams Liz.williams@worth-pc.gov.uk  07887 575867 

Copthorne & Worth Ward 

Graham Casella Graham.casella@worth-pc.gov.uk  07710 019516 

Tony Dorey Tony.dorey@worth-pc.gov.uk  07802 359123 

Andrew Dymond Andrew.dymond@worth-pc.gov.uk  07834 486098 

Trevor Hodsdon Trevor.hodsdon@worth-pc.gov.uk  07771 810220 

Bob King Bob.king@worth-pc.gov.uk  07851 332918 

Eddie Lord Eddie.lord@worth-pc.gov.uk  01342 714905 

Chris Phillips Chris.phillips@worth-pc.gov.uk  01342 712668 

Lauraine Stewart Lauraine.stewart@worth-pc.gov.uk  07811 223387 

MID SUSSEX COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 

Crawley Down & Turners Hill Ward 

https://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/Council_Meetings_20108.aspx
https://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/The_South_Room_42763.aspx
https://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/The_South_Room_42763.aspx
mailto:Phillip.coote@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Alex.cruickshank@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Ian.gibson@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Sue.kipps@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Peter.bingle@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Clare.pointer@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Kerry.scott@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Therese.wilson@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Liz.williams@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Graham.casella@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Tony.dorey@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Andrew.dymond@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Trevor.hodsdon@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Bob.king@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Eddie.lord@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Chris.phillips@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:Lauraine.stewart@worth-pc.gov.uk
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John Hitchcock John.hitchcock@midsussex.gov.uk  01342 716831 

Ian Gibson  Ian.gibson@midsussex.gov.uk   01342 716790 

Copthorne & Worth Ward 

Chris Phillips Christopher.phillips@midsussex.gov.uk  01342 712668 

Graham Casella Graham.casella@midsussex.gov.uk 07710 019516 

WEST SUSSEX COUNCILLOR CONTACT DETAILS 

Worth Forest Ward (including Copthorne) 

Bruce Forbes Bruce.forbes@westsussex.gov.uk  01342 719866 

Imberdown Ward (including Crawley Down) 

Ian Gibson Ian.gibson@westsussex.gov.uk  01342 716790 

 

WORTH PARISH COUNCIL OFFICERS 
 

Clerk/RFO 

Jennifer Nagy 

clerk@worth-pc.gov.uk  

 

Assistant Clerk 

Hannah Smith 

astclerk@worth-pc.gov.uk  

 

Assistant Clerk (projects) 

Gill Kearney 

projects@worth-pc.gov.uk  

 

Communications and IT Administrator 

Stacey Westbrook 

comms@worth-pc.gov.uk  

Youth Support Worker 

Drew Sewell 

youth@worth-pc.gov.uk  

 

Grounds Maintenance Supervisor 

Shane Portman 

01342 713407 

Grounds Maintenance  

Colin Botterill 

01342 713407 

 

 

USEFUL LINKS AND CONTACTS 
 

Anti-social Behaviour Report anti-social behaviour to Sussex Police online or by calling 101. If it’s an 

emergency or someone is in immediate danger call 999.   

 

Anti-social driving and abandoned vehicles Report any anti-social driving or abandoned vehicles to 

Operation Crackdown. 

 

Noise Issues You can report a noise issue contact the Environmental Protection Team at Mid Sussex 

District Council 01444 477292 or at pollution@midsussex.gov.uk  
 

One Network Find out about roadworks in your area 

 

Planning Visit the West Sussex County Council website to find, comment on or submit a planning 

application. 

 

Report a Problem with a Road or Pavement 

 

Streetlights  

Street lighting in Worth Parish is partly the responsibility of Worth Parish Council and partly of West 

Sussex County Council.  

 

mailto:John.hitchcock@midsussex.gov.uk
mailto:Ian.gibson@midsussex.gov.uk
mailto:Christopher.phillips@midsussex.gov.uk
mailto:Graham.casella@midsussex.gov.uk
mailto:Bruce.forbes@westsussex.gov.uk
mailto:Ian.gibson@westsussex.gov.uk
mailto:clerk@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:astclerk@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:projects@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:comms@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:youth@worth-pc.gov.uk
https://www.sussex.police.uk/ro/report/asb/asb/report-antisocial-behaviour/
http://www.operationcrackdown.org/
http://www.midsussex.gov.uk/environment/noise-issues/
mailto:pollution@midsussex.gov.uk
https://one.network/uk/westsussex
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/planning/
https://www.westsussex.gov.uk/roads-and-travel/make-an-enquiry-or-report-a-problem-with-a-road-or-pavement/?fbclid=IwAR3fRL1oJ546Pk0m08gUUDuF_nDHFZ89IBDk6QaRkW-StvfGA11d3G47fOk
http://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/Report_It_21553.aspx
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Any Worth Parish Council streetlighting faults should be reported to the Council office on 01342 713407 

or at enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk. You can find a list of all Worth Parish Council owned streetlights at 

the link above. 

 

Sussex Safer Roads Partnership 

 

HOW TO KEEP IN TOUCH 
 

    

Facebook 

@worthparishcouncil 

 

Instagram 

@worthparishyouth 

Email 

enquiries@worth-

pc.gov.uk 

 

Telephone 

01342 713407 

 

Worth Parish Council Office 
The Council Offices are open to the public 9:30 am to 12 noon Monday – Friday 

Worth Parish Council, First Floor, The Parish Hub, Borers Arms Rd, Copthorne, West Sussex, RH10 3ZQ 

 

www.worth-pc.gov.uk 

 

Would you like the Worth Parish Council newsletter delivered straight to your inbox? Sign up here. 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

mailto:%22%20target=
https://sussexsaferroads.gov.uk/
https://www.facebook.com/111970927984211/posts/114743341040303/?d=n
mailto:enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk
mailto:enquiries@worth-pc.gov.uk
http://www.worth-pc.gov.uk/

